Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group

at Gerrans Memorial Hall, 9.30 am on 26th June 2015


Present
Role
Julian German
JG
  Cornwall Councillor

Ralph German
RG

Assessor - Gerrans


Alison Golding
AG

Assessor – Veryan

Helen Hastings
HH

Assessor - Gerrans

David Hubbard
DH

Assessor - St Just

Jon Smith
JS

MT

Sue Wagstaff
SW

MT

Brian Willis
BW
   Assessor – St Just

1. Apologies received from:  John Adams, Geoff Pring, and David Spreadborough

2. Minutes of meeting 5th June 2015: Approval was proposed by AG and seconded by HH before signature by JS.

3. Matters Arising: 
JS explained that the Plan was still awaiting signatures at Cornwall Council and the expected referendum date is now 20th August. 

JS confirmed that the matter of automatic notification of PA’s and also permitted development proposals was still under discussion with Cornwall Council but they had agreed to allocate specific planning officers to the Roseland.
A letter from the PAG has been lodged with regard to the Chapel House, Gerrans PA, but the PreApp for Riviera Gardens, St Mawes has already had advice given.

JS has emailed a response regarding the mast at West Portholland.

JG advised that a previously refused PA for Tredeanne, Carne, Veryan has been allowed to go to appeal but at no cost to Cornwall Council

4. Planning applications:
Before discussing today’s PAs RG enquired whether all should have been assessing. JS explained that the MT had a recent meeting with Geoff Pring to discuss the process and it had been agreed that once the training period was over, GP would be allocating each new PA to 2 assessors – 1 from the parish and 1 from another parish. They would then present their views to a full meeting of the PAG for discussion/approval.

A request was made that blank assessment forms be sent with future agendas.

PA15/01857/PREAPP – Trevallion, Tregony TR2 5SX – JS led the discussion based on the assessment form and all agreed did not conform to 7 RNDP policies. AG advised the group of a previous PA in 2014 to extend the main house which has not been started.
PA15/04999 – Spear Point, Portloe TR2 5RB – JS asked AG to talk through the PA as she has knowledge of the original PA14/08612 where permission was granted. JS then led the assessment of the whole PA and it did not conform to 9 RNDP policies.
PA15/05603 – Venton Gassick, Trethewell TR2 5HY – DHu was able to give some background information as he has previously inspected the site, however after all reviewing the application, led by JS, it was found not to conform on 6 RNDP policies.
It was agreed that SW would prepare and send letters on all applications discussed.
5. AOB
On the question of recruiting more assessors, HH suggested there could be suitable people who are involved with Friends of Pendower, but it was agreed to approach them after the referendum. In this vein, JS suggested there may be others who have been involved with the Plan and consultation who would be suitable and agreed to review this with John Adams.

HH reported a conversation with Mark Ball regarding the Pendower Beach Hotel development requesting a joint meeting with the Friends of Pendower. HH asked that RNDP be represented at any future meeting. 
JS, JG and DHu gave an update on the Bowling Green appeal that occurred last week and JS circulated a draft of the RNDP response to a document from Laurence Associates which received general approval.

Meeting closed at 11.20am



S Wagstaff

